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January 25, 2022 


The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Brad Quigley, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Chris Ball, and Randy Griffin. Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted

Pledge of Allegiance

Motion Ball, seconded by Griffin to approve the agenda for January 25, 2022

Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to approve the minutes for January 18, 2022

The following meetings were attended. All three supervisors attended the Union negotiations. Griffin attended Community Action. Ball attended the DE Categorization meetings. Quigley attended Early Childhood and Conservation. 

The following payroll changes were reviewed. Quintin Whittaker, $28.34 to $28.49/ hr. union scale. Ryland Crawford, Resignation. Joshua Helscher, Retirement. Jimmy James, $28.34 to $28.49. Melinda Maine, $20.23, new hire. Nicholas Davis, $25.31 to $25.41. 

Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to approve the Petro & More Class C Beer Permit Renewal

Motion Ball, seconded by Griffin to open the Public Hearing at 9:00 a.m. for Parcel 0320327000, County Buy Out property to be given to City of Fredonia. Present for the Public Hearing was Sharon Torres, City Clerk of Fredonia. Torres stated that the city was thinking of using the property for a City Compost lot. 

Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to close the Public Hearing at 9:20 a.m.

The Sheriff’s 2nd Quarter Report was reviewed. 

The Board reviewed the Audit Report and letter from Eide Bailley for FY21 

Adam Shutt, County Engineer gave the weekly Secondary Roads Update. Shutt stated he so far had 5 applications for the advertised position and would start to interview Friday. 

Quigley reported that from the Conservation meeting, the Indian Slough NRCS Wetlands Buyout had been taken off the tables because of prior rules. Quigley would like for the Supervisors to hire an Attorney to investigate the matter and do some research to see if the funding would still be available. He stated that it would be 25 years of funding that would bring them that much closer to the camping grounds and help other parks in the county. Ball stated that he would speak again with the NRCS District manager for the area. 

At 9:30 a.m. the sealed bids for Parcel 0827101026, the old Public Health building, were opened. There was only one bid submitted and it was from Jeanne and Jim Mott in the amount of $130,000.
 

Motion Ball, seconded by Griffin to accept the bid from Jeanne and Jim Mott for $130, 000

Brad Turner, Sheriff, Brandon Marquardt, 1st Deputy Sheriff, Kody Aplara, Wapello SRO, Ed Parker, Wapello Police Chief, and Mike Van Sickle, LM Superintendent were present for the discussion on funding of an SRO for LM School. Aplara spoke as to how well the program works at the Wapello school. Turner stated that LM School had agreed to fund 75% of the program, Van Sickle said that the School Board had already approved the position, and the next step would be to draw up a 28E Agreement between the County and the School. The Board said that they were in favor of the idea and felt that it was a positive for both sides.

Adjourned regular meeting 10:00 a.m. 

Budget Sessions started with look at overall county levy’s and using ¼ of Mental Health levy split between General Basic, General Supplemental and Rural Services. Sturgell stated that the with the lowering in valuation of the Rural Services by the State, the County would need to adjust the RS because it could not take that big of hit from that line. The transfer for Secondary Roads, part of the Sheriff’s and other misc. budgets come from there. With that quarter of Mental Health levy used the overall levy rate was down from the normal 9.68072 to 9.21314. 

Other budgets discussed were the Supervisors, Ambulance, Libraries, Non-Departmental, County Historical Society, Zoning, Auditor, Recorder, County Attorney, Public Health, and Environmental Health. 

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 3:00 p.m.

_______________________________      
________________________________

Sandi Sturgell, Louisa County Auditor          Brad Quigley, Chairman of the Board 

